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Jeff Boer

From: Brian Ledley <bledley@pmhnet.com>
Sent: Sunday, May 10, 2020 10:56 PM
To: staff@pmhnet.com
Subject: [STAFF] COVID Task Force Updates
Attachments: mask.pdf

Good evening everyone,

Here are a few updates from the COVID-19 Pandemic Task Force:

1. We are seeing masks being turned in for disinfection that are heavily covered in makeup. Because some types of
makeup contain sunblock, and our process for disinfection utilizes UV lights, we are unable to determine if
masks are properly being disinfected. Masks deemed to be heavily covered in makeup will be thrown away. We
need to conserve PPE as much as possible, so please be mindful of that when applying makeup each morning.

2. Please see the attached file about N95 masks with one-way valves. It is important to note that masks with one-
way valves do a great job at stopping droplets from being inhaled in by the mask wearer; it DOES NOT, however,
stop droplets being exhaled. We are now asking anyone who comes into the hospital wearing an N95 mask with
a valve to either cover their mask with one of our cloth masks, or to replace their mask with one of our cloth
masks. This information is also important when out in public. While this type of mask is great at protecting the
wearer (provided it has been properly fit tested), it does not protect others. In fact, the valve can funnel the
exhaled air, causing it to be more concentrated.

3. PMH is in the process of completing the necessary paperwork and documentation for a HIPAA violation. While
the violation was accidental in nature, it never the less occurred. It is CRUCIAL that we not disclose Patient
Health Information (PHI). With the COVID-19 Pandemic, we are dealing with some new scenarios that we have
not seen before. However, it is critical to note that NO HIPAA Laws have changed. We cannot share, with
anyone, results from individuals who have been tested for the virus. This includes the patient’s employer. If you
have any questions regarding PHI, please speak with your manager or Peg Madsen, Chief Patient Administration
Officer.

4. Beginning tomorrow, May 11th, more of the state’s business are able to open with restrictions. This includes
beauty shops and restaurants. As part of Governor Holcomb’s Executive Order slowly reopening the state,
businesses are required to provide to their associates and post publicly what steps the business is taking to
ensure the health and safety of their staff and the public. Hospitals are not exempt from this Executive Order.
The Order mandates that all businesses open must provide and post those steps by the end of the day tomorrow
(May 11th). PMH will comply with the Executive Order, so we therefore ask that you please check your email or
speak with your manager for a copy of that document.

Thanks,
Brian
--
Brian Ledley
Communications Director | Pulaski Memorial Hospital
phone: 574.946.2148 | mobile: 574-205-2382 | web: pmhnet.com | email: bledley@pmhnet.com
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